
April 16, 2024 

Motorbikes & Homeless Seen on Boardwalk Pipeline – Reported by a nearby 

multiple nearby homeowner and residents.  This is two different events or incidents, but 

group together in this same report. 

• The repeat homeless person seen on a bicycle, was seen peddling up and down 

the Boardwalk Pipeline that runs thru White Oak Springs between White Oak 

Point Ct and White Oak Trace Ct.  It appears he was returning to get items that 

were abandoned either on the evening of April 15, or very early morning before 

dawn on April 16.  (See Abandoned Bike for April 16 for more details) 

• There are White Oak Springs residents that are riding motorbikes thru our 

subdivision.  These bikes are NOT street legal.  They were seen tearing up the 

grass riding up and down the Boardwalk Pipeline and the MUD248 walking trails.  

This is NOT permitted.  There are signs on the walking trails that clearly indicate 

NO MOTORIZED VEHICLES, and tearing up the grass on the pipeline is a ticket-

able offence. 

In both cases above, no pictures were captured, but the HIA Board is asking residents 

of White Oak Springs to beware of this activity, and if you are the resident tearing up the 

grass and riding the motorbikes to stop. 

THIS IS IMPORTANT, don’t just do nothing, if you see homeless persons suspicious 

in our community, doing nothing just increases the numbers.  If you see residents 

behaving “stupid” and tearing up the pipeline or walking trail grass, take pictures if 

possible and send to the HOA Board so we can ask the individual(s) to stop 

immediately.  We, the residents of White Oak Springs need to nip-it-in-the bud, for 

everyone’s safety and for our own property values. 

Sherriff’s Non-Emergency number is 713-221-6000, option 1 

APM at 713-686-4692 

HOA Board at WOSHOABoard@gmail.com. 
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